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CITY OF RIVIERA BEACH – MEMORANDUM 

TO: HON. MAYOR, CHAIRPERSON AND BOARD 

THROUGH:  JONATHAN EVANS, MPA, MBA, ICMA-CM, CITY MANAGER 

FROM: JONATHAN BATISTA, ACTING EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR  

SUBJECT: ACCEPTING GRANT FROM STATE OF FLORIDA DEPARTMENT 
OF ECONOMIC OPPORTUNITY FOR INFRASTRUCTURE 
REPAIRS 

DATE: NOVEMBER 18, 2020  

CC: GENERAL PUBLIC  

Background:  

The City of Riviera Beach Utility Special District (District) infrastructure is aging and 
needs to be replaced in several areas of the City.  The District applied for a grant with the 
State of Florida Department of Economic Opportunity to assist with infrastructure repairs. 
 
The Florida Department of Economic Opportunity (DEO) was awarded $85,819,653 

in Infrastructure repair funding through the Community Development Block Grant-

Disaster Recovery (CDBG-DR) Program by the U.S. Department of Housing and 

Urban Development (HUD) to address unmet disaster recovery needs related to damages 

from Hurricane Irma. 

 
Projects that are eligible under the CDBG-DR Infrastructure Repair Program include: 

• Restoration of infrastructure damaged by Hurricane Irma (including water and 

sewer facilities, streets, provision of generators, removal of debris, drainage, 

bridges, etc.); 

• Water and sewer facilities have been identified as areas of critical importance; 

• Public facilities such as emergency community shelters; 
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• Demolition, rehabilitation of publicly or privately owned commercial or 

industrial buildings; and 

• Economic revitalization which includes any CDBG-DR eligible 

activity that demonstrably restores and improves some aspect of the 

local economy. 

The District was awarded $1,900,800 of CDBG-DR funds to repair and relocate 

critical aerial wastewater infrastructure pipelines. The project will mitigate any future 

damage to the aerial crossings by installing the force mains below the canals.  

Funds will be expended for the following two projects:  

1. C-17 Force Main replacement in combination with M Canal, the project entails 

the installation of approximately 437 linear feet of new 12-inch HDPE force main 

under the C-17 canal approximately 600 feet north of Martin Luther King Jr Blvd. 

east of Garden Rd. within South Florida Water Management District and other 

utility easements. 

2. M Canal Crossing Replacement - This project includes installation of a 42-inch 

HDPE force main under the M Canal, demolition of the existing 36-inch aerial 

crossing in a 54-inch steel casing, including demolishing the existing concrete 

piles and pile caps, and obtaining all required permits within the City of West 

Palm Beach and other utility easements. 

Citywide Goal: 

Accelerate operational excellence. 

Budget/Fiscal Impact: 

There is no budgetary impact to the District’s funds. Additional funds are not anticipated 
to be required to cover the construction costs of the crossings. 

Recommendation(s):  

Staff recommends that the Board approve the grant agreement from the State of Florida 
Department of Economic Opportunity in the amount not to exceed $1,900,800. 
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